
 
 

   
   

News Story - International Peace Day  
 

This week children have been looking at ‘International Peace Day’. During 
registration, our toddler team have been focusing on getting children to think 
about how they feel. Saying “Assalamu alaykum” and how to reply to our 
friends. Staff have also been focusing on promoting good manners for example 
‘using kind hands’ and ‘sharing with our friends’.  

 
Early in the week Preschool children have been 
looking at emotions and talking about how they 
feel. They then went on to create their own 
emoji to showcase their feelings. On Friday this 
then led on to Preschool children looking at the 
word ‘peace’. Preschool staff expanded on the 
word peace by 
looking at the 
sunnah’s of our 
Prophet 
Muhammad 
(PBUH). They also 

talked about how we can implement these 
sunnah’s at home and within nursery. We talked 
about how we greet each other by saying 
“Assalamu alaykum”. We also talked about how 
to keep clean, the importance of keeping clean, 
helping to tidy up after ourselves, using kind 
words when talking, using our “please” and 
“thank you” and how we treat our friends.  

 
Children also focused on ‘world peace’. They 
looked at the earth and talked about what the 
word ‘peace’ means and expanded on its 
meaning for better understanding. Children were 
asked ‘what brings them peace!?’. Children 
grasped the word well and were able to respond 
“mummy gives me hug”, “my friends” and “kind 
words”. Children went on to paint their own 
earth and stuck on phrases that bring them peace 
and make them feel happy and loved.  


